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MADRID AGREEMENT AND PROTOCOL CONCERNING THE 
INTERNATIONAL REGISTRATION OF MARKS 

 
WIPO Gazette of International Marks:  Discontinuation of PDF format and DVD version 
Online Services:  Discontinuation of Madrid Express 

 
1. The WIPO Gazette of International Marks, hereinafter referred to as “the Gazette”, the 

official publication of the Madrid system, is published by the International Bureau once a 
week.  It publishes all relevant data concerning new international registrations, renewals, 
subsequent designations, changes and other entries affecting international registrations. 

 
2. The Gazette also publishes information of general interest such as declarations and 

notifications made by Contracting Parties under the Madrid Agreement, the Madrid 
Protocol or the Common Regulations regarding particular requirements, the amount of 
individual fees under Article 8(7) of the Protocol and information on the days on which the 
International Bureau is not scheduled to be open to the public. 

 
3. Currently, the Gazette is made available electronically on the Internet, online in PDF 

format (exact replica of the paper version) and on DVD. 
 
4. Users are hereby informed that, as of the first issue of the Gazette in 2011, the PDF 

format and the DVD version of the Gazette will be discontinued.  The electronic version of 
the Gazette will remain available on the Madrid system website at the following address:  
http://www.wipo.int/madrid/en/gazette/. 

 
5. The Madrid Express database includes all international registrations that are currently in 

force and data relating to international applications and subsequent designations that 
have been received by the International Bureau but have not yet been recorded in the 
International Register of marks. 

 
6. Users are hereby informed that the new version of the ROMARIN search tool which fully 

accommodates the functionality of the Madrid Express search tool has been available 
since April 2010, and that therefore, as of December 31, 2010, the Madrid Express 
search tool shall be discontinued.  The new ROMARIN search tool is available on the 
Madrid system website at the following address:  http://www.wipo.int/romarin/. 
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